
 

 

Monday 11 May 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents & Carers 
 
I’m sure like me, many of you will have watched the Prime Minister’s address to the nation yesterday 
evening. You will have heard Mr Johnson indicating that the government believes it may be in a 
position to implement a phased re-opening of schools from 1 June, starting with pupils in FS2, Year 1 
and Year 6.  This is part of the government’s conditional plan which it says will remain under regular 
review.   
 
I am also am sure that, like me, you may now have more questions than answers.  Mr Johnson’s briefing 
was exactly that – brief.  We have been assured that a supporting guidance document will be provided 
to help with planning for a phased return.  As a result, I will be continuing to develop a plan this week 
that will support a safe re-opening.  The government’s target date of 1 June is still a conditional date 
but one we must prepare for to the best of our ability.  The safety of the school community is of 
upmost importance to us all and so any decisions or plans I make will have the safety of your children, 
your families and my staff at its core. 
 
In the meantime, nothing has changed.  We remain open for the children of key workers and, if you feel 
that your child may be eligible for a place in school under these guidelines, please contact us.  For all 
other children, work is always available on our school website and we regularly post updates with ideas 
and activities on our Twitter account.  
 
As always – take care of yourselves, stay safe and please call the school office or email us 
(admin@keyinghamprimary.co.uk) if you have any questions or need any further support. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 
Mrs White 
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